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Next Meeting :  Saturday, April 5th, 2024 

Door Greeters:  Robin and Roger Stump 

DJ: Johnny B 

 

 



2023 LNSC Officers  

• Jeff Bundy...President 
(bundy1jl@charter.net)  

• John Stewart...Vice President 
(jrstewart@bellsouth.net)  

• Pat Hensley… Past President
(pat.hensley@hotmail.com)  

• Michelle Stewart...Secretary 
(mzstewart@bellsouth.net)  

• Stella Duggins...Treasurer 
(stella.duggins@gmail.com)  

• Andrea Shook...Newsletter Editor/
Photographer  

(andreamintz1988@gmail.com)  

• Jr. Norfleet...Webmaster 
(jrnorfleet@gmail.com)  

LNSC Committee Chairs:  

MEMBERSHIP: MICHELLE 
STEWART  

( mzstewart@bellsouth.net)  

WEBMASTER: JR. NORFLEET 
(jrnorfleet@gmail.com)  

JOYS and CONCERNS:   

ANDREA SHOOK 

(andreamintz1988@gmail.com)  

 

LAKE NORMAN SHAG CLUB  

P.O. Box 21  

Denver, NC 28037  

www.lakenormanshagclub.com  

 

SOCIAL MEDIA WEBSITES 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCgHbaFhbW3hg9kO3wu6UB2w  

https://www.tiktok.com/@lakenormanshagclub  

https://t.snapchat.com/qbOMn9JY  

https://www.facebook.com/people/Lake-Norman-Shag-Club/100050820082652/  Insta-
gram Coming Soon  



Fellow Lake Norman Shag Club Members and Friends, 
I hope you have been able to enjoy the recent eighty degree days. How nice it is to 

sit on a warm sunny porch/deck/patio, wearing shorts with a LNSC t-shirt, enjoying a cold 
beverage, listening to some good shag music and turning yellow from the pollen while sneez-
ing your head off and spilling your beverage all over your nice shorts! Well, it’s that time of 
year when everything has a yellow dusting. I hope for all those with allergies to the pollen 
that you don’t have to suffer too long.  

It’s also time for Spring SOS. For those able to make the pilgrimage to North Myr-
tle Beach and for all our members and friends who live there I hope you are resting up, 
taking your vitamins and getting in shape for a great party. We all know you have to have a 
little stamina to make it through 10 days, 5 days or even sometimes just to get through 1 
day. Partying is a tough job but someone has to do it and LNSC members know how to have 
fun! Great music from DJs, live bands, parade, seeing old friends, making new ones and 
plenty of places to shag the day or night away all make for a wonderful time. April 18th thru 
the 28th and don’t forget your SOS card. Stay safe and party on! 

Lake Norman Shag Club lost one of its’ charter members recently, Martha Hagar. 
Martha and Ron Hagar were part of a group that had the vision to start a new shag club, 
LNSC. Martha’s sister, Sarah Little and husband Junior are also Charter members. Pam and 
I along with many others attended a beautiful memorial service for Martha. Her love of 
shag dancing and her friends was mentioned several times. She was a great supporter of 
LNSC for many years. Although I was not part of the group at that time, I imagine their 
focus was on the member experience, the dance, the music, respecting each other, enjoy-
ing the fellowship and most of all having fun. I hope that all the past and current members 
continue to honor that vision of respect, fellowship and having fun! 

Another one of our members, Gene Hensley, lost his older brother recently. The 
passing of Martha and Gene’s brother, Howard, should remind us all that everyday matters 
because the future is uncertain. Never take family and friends for granted and enjoy each 
other while we can. Please keep Martha and Gene’s families in your prayers. 

As we discussed at a previous meeting we will begin a series of shag and dance les-
sons. These will be held prior to our monthly club meeting with Chad and Stella as our ini-
tial instructors. We will be exploring ways to ‘get the word out’ that we are having lessons. 
This will be a great way to encourage visitors to our monthly party and continue to grow 
our membership. More information is in this newsletter. Thank you Chad and Stella for 
sharing your talent and passion for the dance. 

Also, don’t forget we are still looking for the unbelievably talented and creative per-
son or persons who will become greatly admired by the entire membership. Otherwise 
known as the 2025 Chicken Pickin’ Chair. We know you are out there so please consider vol-
unteering to lead this fun event. 
Our next meeting is Saturday April 6th with Johnny B playing for us. Looking for a big 
group Saturday night. Please invite a friend if you can. 
Remember all those who need our prayers and support. 
Pam and I hope to see you on the dance floor! 
Jeff 



Hi Everyone, 
 
I am so excited as spring has finally arrived….but we may have a quick cold 
snap.  I hope you have all gotten out to enjoy the beautiful weather.  Coming 
up in a couple of weeks is the Spring SOS at North Myrtle Beach.  Remem-
ber to look for Wanda Cavin for your SOS card if you have not already done 
so!  If you haven’t been before, it is a wonderful time at the beach with 
dancing and dance workshops.  
 
During the first 3 months of the year over 68% of you have re-upped and we 
added 11 new members. So far this year we have 164 members.   
 
We hope that the other 32% of you will pay your dues at the April meeting 
or by sending your check to Stella at the address below. 
 
Those of you who have not been to a meeting, you may RE-UP by mail 
by sending your $25 (pp) check, payable to Lake Norman Shag Club, to:  
 
Lake Norman Shag Club 
Stella Duggins, Treasurer  
PO BOX 21 
Denver, NC 28037 
  
I look forward to seeing you on Saturday April 6th!  
 
In the meantime, stay well and enjoy the out of doors!  
Best regards,  
Michelle  
LNSC SECRETARY  
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE  
Mzstewart8034@gmail.com 

mailto:Mzstewart8034@gmail.com


BIRTHDAYS 

James Smith: 4/4 

Shirley Bush: 4/6 

Jeanne Clavel: 4/8 

Marcia Felts:4/8 

Bill Vernon: 4/8 

Chris Perrell: 4/12 

Mike Wolfe: 4/13 

Eric Rodriguez: 4/14 

Frankie Dodson:4/19 

Karen Drum: 4/19 

David Galloway:4/20 

Paul Quinn:4/20 

John Tannery: 4/24 

Dean Whipp: 4/25 

Jean White:4/25 

Paula Vincent: 4/29 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Larry and Donna Tucker 

4/10/1998 

Charlie and Virginia Buckley 

4/17/1971 

Karen and Dwight Drum 

4/22/1972 

Randy and Beverly Byers 

4/23/1977 

Steve and Vickie Smith 

4/24/2004 

Sandra and Benny Brown 

4/27/1962 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

JOYS 

Spring SOS is almost Here 

Spring is Here 

And  

Summer is on it’s way 

CONCERNS 
 

 Tommy Wallace: Undergoing Medical Testing 
 Donnie and Sue Warren 

 Donna Tucker: Continuing to recover in rehab after a recent 
stroke 

 West Hunter: Suffered from Fall recently. He is in the hospital 
and has some rib fractures. He is also undergoing treatment for 

prostate cancer 
 Becky Doran– Recovering from recent hip replacement 

 Pam Bundy– Recent Health Issues 
 

Continued Prayers for the families of  
Martha Hager 
Glenda Brown 

Gene Hensley– Brother passed away 
Susan Godfrey– Mother passed away at 104yrs old. 

Preston Marsh-Father passed away  



CURTIS TREECE 

4/18: Lynn's Dance Club- Charlotte 

4/22: O.D. Arcade NMB, SC 

 (INSIDE 4-8pm) 

 

 

GENUINE GENE HENSLEY 

4/6: Lake Wylie Shag Club 

4/12: Brunswick Shag Club 

Oak Island 

4/19: O.D.Arcade  8p-Close 

SOS 

4/26: O.D. Arcade 12p-4p 

SOS 

4/27:O.D. Arcade 12-4p 

SOS 










